
Appendix 2 – Bridge Design / 
layout and Gravelly Way access
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• Alternative access to Gravelly Way 
Farm, during operation of the proposed 
development, will be available direct 
from the proposed Spine Road.

• There are alternative access routes that 
will become available during 
construction of the Spine Road which 
would avoid the need for the long-term 
retention of the existing access from 
Gravelly Way

• The existing access to Gravelly Way 
Farm would become redundant 
following the completion of the main 
spine road. 

• The current layout however includes 
provision for its long term retention. 
This results in the creation of an 
excessive space underneath the 
proposed bridge crossing.  

• Adequate Pedestrian / cycle access 
could still be achieved with a reduction 
in width and use of the existing 
towpath. This would significantly 
improve the overall design / layout of 
the proposed bridge crossing.  

2



The retention of the redundant access track 

from Gravelly Way results in the bridge 

span being increased. This in turn results in 

the creation of a large space underneath 

the proposed crossing which can attract 

anti-social behaviour activities and an 

unattractive space which will detract from 

the character of the conservation area.

Access from the 

bridge crossing 

to the towpath 

should be 

considered.

Wet abutment to the offside has not been 

provided. This also results in a space 

underneath the crossing which may be 

susceptible to anti-social behaviour. This 

could be addressed to some extent 

through the introduction of textured 

surfacing and defensive planting though 

the preference is to provide a wet 

abutment.

The gradient of the Spine road has 

been altered which affects the 

appearance of the bridge crossing. 

The crossing should maintain a 

linear line across the canal and 

brick parapets provided. 
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